
 
 

CONCRETE NOTICE 
September 18, 2025 

 
Concrete spot repairs have begun on Technology Drive NE and will continue 
through the week of September 22. 
 
Please refer to the figure on the next page for access details during 
construction and curing periods. 

• Parking Lots A & B: Closed until the week of September 29. 
• 16th Street NE Access: Use the North entrance while the South entrance 

is closed – anticipated from September 18 through September 29.  
• Parking Lot O: Accessible via the North entrance while the South 

entrance is closed– anticipated from September 17 through September 
24. 

• Parking Lot N: Closed September 16 to September 22 
• Parking Lot R: Closed until final paving of the street. 

 
• Pedestrian access: Please wait at least 24 hours before walking on the 

concrete surface. 
• Vehicle access: A 7-day curing period is required before driving on the 

concrete. Do not drive on it during this time. 
  
We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause you. If you have any 
questions or concerns, please contact Nate Thein with Bolton & Menk, Inc. at 
320-979-9070. To stay up to date with the project and view phasing maps, visit 
WillmarConstruction.com or download from the app store My Willmar, MN.  
Thank you for your patience and understanding throughout the improvement 
process!  
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